
 

  
Dear Colleagues and Learners: 
  
As we enter the second half of the Fall term, we must continue to make health and safety our 

primary concern – especially as local restrictions change based on developments in our campuses 

communities. 
  
I also want to acknowledge the many sacrifices being made by employees and students in order 

to maintain our vigilance and adhere to public health recommendations. There are many people 

whom we’ve asked to continue to work and study remotely. I appreciate their frustrations and the 

desire to return to some kind of normalcy; we all look forward to a day when onsite College 

activities can return to their former bustle and vibrancy. 

  
Meanwhile, Health officials have been clear about the risks associated with large indoor 

gatherings and the danger of potential super spreader events, particularly as colder weather is 

upon us and more gatherings are taking place indoors. Ottawa Public Health recently 

demonstrated how a single infection at a sports activity resulted in at least 80 additional 

infections and self-isolation for 170 people. 
  
To that end, the College’s Remembrance Day activities this year will be virtual on all campuses. 

Algonquin College has purchased four wreaths to be laid at the Remembrance Day Ceremony at 

the National War Memorial to symbolize those normally dedicated at our traditional Ottawa on-

campus event: one each for College employees, family and friends, and Algonquin Students – 

and one honouring Aboriginal Veterans, their families, and their communities. 

  
On Tuesday, the Province of Ontario announced the introduction of a new tiered re-opening 

framework for regional implementation. Based on the proposed changes, previously introduced 

restrictions that have affected the Ottawa Campus since October 10, 2020 will be lifted. Effective 

at 12:01 a.m. on Saturday, November 7, the Fitness Zone, the Algonquin Commons Theatre and 

food operations on campus can resume operation – with necessary health and safety precautions 

in place. Details of the province’s new system to guide local COVID-19 restrictions can be 

found here. 

  
Under the new framework, the College will continue to consult with the public health units for 

our campuses to determine any impact on our operations. 
  
In addition, the City of Ottawa recently extended its mandatory mask bylaw to 2021. Mask use, 

of course, continues to be mandatory indoors on all our campuses (the policy can be found here). 
  
These announcements serve to remind us that the COVID-19 risks to the broader community and 

our Algonquin community are still very real. While the College continues to operate as safely as 

possible, changes such as these cause us to reflect on the importance of ensuring that our own 

personal efforts and precautions remain central to helping prevent this spread of this virus. As the 

pandemic continues, it is important to stay diligent and resist the opportunity for complacency to 

set-in.  

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fottawahealth%2Fstatus%2F1323285005683036160%2Fphoto%2F1&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983698833%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=rIe%2FD2wV1YcOZjCEVAihuawoOfQpEaGc30m0%2BriReGc%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fpublic-relations%2Fevent%2Fremembrance-day-ceremony%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983708827%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=3gUGigxLLN7gD7pMRu0xxCExM0VPJ6ebqNjitSzT0ns%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fpublic-relations%2Fevent%2Fremembrance-day-ceremony%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983708827%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=3gUGigxLLN7gD7pMRu0xxCExM0VPJ6ebqNjitSzT0ns%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcoronavirus%2Ffiles%2F2020%2F10%2FOctober.-9-message-FINAL.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983718829%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=4KHYdu9o7%2Bw03RAd0rji9QhDL1OWdFlP%2B9Fq%2FDAVG20%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnews.ontario.ca%2Fen%2Frelease%2F59051%2Fontario-releases-covid-19-response-framework-to-help-keep-the-province-safe-and-open%23quickfacts&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983728817%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=sjOhKC60u97xE%2B%2FKuDacr4rRi6jL8Y59RYrvg3m02Ew%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnews.ontario.ca%2Fen%2Frelease%2F59051%2Fontario-releases-covid-19-response-framework-to-help-keep-the-province-safe-and-open%23quickfacts&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983728817%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=sjOhKC60u97xE%2B%2FKuDacr4rRi6jL8Y59RYrvg3m02Ew%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fpolicies%2Ffiles%2F2020%2F07%2FHS-16-Policy-Addendum-Mandatory-Use-of-Masks-JUL-30.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983738810%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=%2FQLnjYEWb3P1zSfksDZ7T9q6kmisvEwmykLIrWQ8H00%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fpolicies%2Ffiles%2F2020%2F07%2FHS-16-Policy-Addendum-Mandatory-Use-of-Masks-JUL-30.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983738810%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=%2FQLnjYEWb3P1zSfksDZ7T9q6kmisvEwmykLIrWQ8H00%3D&reserved=0


  

Please continue to follow all of the public health guidance and the College health & safety 

procedures surrounding infection prevention and control. For those required to attend our 

campuses, please review these details on our new COVID-19 self-screening app (self-screening 

proof either via the app or via a paper process at the door will be required at entrances as of 

Monday, November 9). For our complete Campus Access site, which includes sections with 

specialized information for employees and students, visit here. 
  
Finally, I want to express my thanks to all of you for the perseverance, kindness and 

professionalism you continue to display during these challenging times. 
  
Stay well everyone, 
  
 

  
Claude Brulé 

President, CEO 
Algonquin College 
 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcoronavirus%2Ffiles%2F2020%2F08%2FAC-Campus-Access-Update.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983748805%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=GVB7Lb0MRJ11sCO9nA%2B0PL0xhoSib6%2Ff0X2tPHP1fow%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcoronavirus%2Ffiles%2F2020%2F08%2FAC-Campus-Access-Update.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983748805%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=GVB7Lb0MRJ11sCO9nA%2B0PL0xhoSib6%2Ff0X2tPHP1fow%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcoronavirus%2Ffiles%2F2020%2F08%2FAC-Campus-Access-Update.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983748805%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=GVB7Lb0MRJ11sCO9nA%2B0PL0xhoSib6%2Ff0X2tPHP1fow%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcoronavirus%2Fcovid-19-testing-parameters%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983758798%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=EXD7QfdTrSgJ36o34Ovl0a%2BPx75dq5bqu59lod4cw8U%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcoronavirus%2Fcovid-19-testing-parameters%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983768800%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Op56VP2MNGZ5pjrDDVP08s6ApmQBGnimW5Cd64v0WwQ%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fsafety-security-services%2Fhome%2Foccupational-health-and-safety%2Fcovid-19-self-screening%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983768800%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=N9Yyugyu%2BGXhhbC%2B7Km3vB9A0lqlKxkqocRvEiaV6Zg%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fsafety-security-services%2Fhome%2Foccupational-health-and-safety%2Fcovid-19-self-screening%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983778788%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=1hKlM3HGX95wwx2zi%2FwN4FPBSDSBQvp88m3TRgKZDBw%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcoronavirus%2Freturn-to-campus%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983778788%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=fSw6HlebIKoGDO2Cok975ZsYhZqKcGL3vs5Pku5QW1g%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.algonquincollege.com%2Fcoronavirus%2Freturn-to-campus%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmcdougt%40algonquincollege.com%7Cd690f980817f461544aa08d88260ab05%7Cec1bd9240a6a4aa9aa89c980316c0449%7C1%7C0%7C637402704983788789%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=8396tKDPODkk8bBV3w4anWjwu8yKFvbFlU3x7LLdaHI%3D&reserved=0

